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6 August 2021 
 
Dear Ms Opacic 
 

DECISION NOTICE 
 
Application Type: Details To Comply (ESSO) 
 
Proposal: 
 

 
Submission of details to comply with requirement 6 (construction 
environmental management plan) pursuant to Schedule 2 of the 
Southampton to London Pipeline Development Consent Order 2020 
made 7 October 2020 
 

Location:  Esso Pipeline, Frimley Green Road, Frimley, Camberley, Surrey, GU16 
7AJ 
 

. 
I write with reference to your submission of the above application and your e-mail of 
6 August. 
 
I am able to confirm that following consultation with the Council’s Greenspaces team, 
Arboricultural Officer and Environmental Health team, the County Archaeologist, 
Natural England, Surrey Wildlife Trust, Chobham, West End and Windlesham Parish 
Councils, the Environment Agency, the Lead Local Flood Authority and Affinity 
Water, the submitted Construction Environmental Management Plan Revision no 2.0 
June 2021 as updated by your e-mail of 6 August 2021 is acceptable for the 
purposes of requirement 6 and is approved. 
 
In the interests of clarity and informing this decision Esso has confirmed/agreed to 
the following: 
 
Esso will provide the Council with all pre-construction surveys. 
 
Esso will provide the Council with details of compound surfacing once these 
construction details are known. 
 



 

Esso will provide the Council with construction method statements as detailed under 
Commitment G40. 
 
Esso will provide the Council with details of the control measures to protect wet 
heathland as detailed under Commitment G48. 
 
Esso will translocate all reptiles found within the newt translocation area.  It is noted 
that due to the presence of exclusion fencing when undertaking trapping and 
translocation programmes for any species it would be essential to translocate 
reptiles or other non target species that were encountered. 
 
If surveys at St Catherine’s SANG indicate that carrying capacity of the remaining 
habitat has the potential to be exceeded, Esso will commit to offsite translocation of 
reptiles to a site identified by the Council. 
 
Esso will provide crossing points for badgers and will fence trenches.  Esso will 
provide a means of escape for badgers.  Esso acknowledges the potential health 
and safety issues associated with badgers 
 
Esso will advise the Council when licence applications are made to Natural England 
and will provide copies of the licences approved by Natural England. 
 
I hope this clarifies the current position and is of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Sarita Bishop 
Principal Planning Officer (Major Projects) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 


